Bellerose Commonwealth Civic Association. 12/17/65 at P.S. 133

The meeting was called to order at 7:55 and was very well attended.

Mr. McCarthy said that all usual business would be suspended to give us more time for the topic of Sewer Assessments which was the sole purpose and topic for this meeting.

Mr. McCatthy spoke of the effort put forth by many of the Board members and Officers to make this meeting possible. He discussed the purpose of having two forms to be signed....one for the Board of Assessors to be used now and turned in by the end of this year, and one for the Board of Estimate, to be held for use at the proper time on a later date. Mr. McCarthy then read the contents of these forms, after which he discussed the City Record of December 4th, 1965. in which these tentative assessments were first publicized. He then spoke about the open meeting to be held on January 18th, 1966 in Room 2200 of the Municipal Building. for the purpose of hearing objections to these assessments.

A short open discussion period followed.

Mr. McCatthy then stated that tables had been set up and everyone would have the opportunity to:

1. Get the tentative assessment figures for their Block and Lot number.

2. Pay their dues. (he said it might be more effective if we could have perfect or at least near perfect membership.)

3. Sign the two objection forms.

The meeting was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted, Jean Brown, Rec. Secy.